PORTER METROPOLITAN POLICE COMMISSION
Minutes
January 19, 2016

The Porter Police Commission was called to order at 6 p.m.
In attendance were Karen Pisowicz, Mark Lynk, and Police Chief Jamie Spanier.
Absent: Elka Nelson

Approval of Minutes

Mr. Lynk made a motion to approve the minutes of November 17, 2015, Ms.
Pisowicz seconded motion.

Motion passed 2-0

Monthly Reports

Mr. Spanier states there were 448 reports taken and that the colder it gets the
less people get outside. He would also like to encourage everyone to lock their
cars because there have a lot of cars broken into and they haven’t been broken
into they were just unlocked. The police department received through an
anonymous donor some picture frames to commemorate our lifesavers from this
summer to four out of the five of them. We are so thankful we have citizens that
are will to help out in an emergency. We would also like to thank our anonymous
donor for the gift.

Old Business-none

New Business

Mr. Spanier states that there are two new probationary reserves we would like to
take on Anthony Patrizi and Brittany White. They will be starting at the most
basic level.

Mr. Lynk made a motion to put them on the books, Ms. Pisowicz seconded.
Motion passed 2-0

Mr. Spanier has a new part- time officer for approval, his name is Charlie
Mathewson and his application would defininately help out on midnights.
Mr. Lynk made a motion to hire Charlie Mathewson, Ms. Pisowicz seconded
Motion approved 2-0



Public Comments- A resident states we are greatful for our police department
they go above and beyond the security they provide.

Comments-Liaison
Tim Conroy states that he is honored to be working with everyone

Comments-
A resident would like to thank the rescuers again from two of the girls that were
rescued.

Mr. Lynk made a motion to adjourn meeting, Ms. Pisowicz seconded motion
Motion passed 2-0
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